

South Harringay School
Pemberton Road
London
N4 1BA
T. 020 8340 2757
E. admin@shsharingey.co.uk

Tuesday, 23 June 2020

Dear Parents/Carers,

It really has been a joy having the year 6 children back in school. All of the children have demonstrated exemplary behaviour throughout their return to school. While the situation is far from 'normal,' we are pleased it has allowed all of us to feel we are moving in the right direction.

Our school is planning to get as many children into school as possible, in the last week of the school year (the week beginning Monday, 13^{th} July). This will give children in years R-5 a chance to spend some time with their current teacher, and some time with their new teacher for September. As we are still obliged to follow all of the current health and safety guidance for schools, we will need to close the school to year 6 during this final week. This means year 6's last day at school will be **Friday**, **10**th **July**.

We are planning on a couple of events to mark the end of the year for year 6 children. Each year 6 cocoon will attend a special picnic lunch in Finsbury Park during their final week. We will send you another letter with more details soon. There will also be a special video created for Google Classroom to mark the final week and a special Zoom hangout for all year classes.

We will also be inviting all of our current year 6 children to return to school in the autumn term. We plan to do this when the Covid–19 conditions allow us to have a special leavers' assembly. Our aim is to ensure this is an assembly parents can also attend. We will keep you updated as plans progress.

Feel free to contact the school if you have any questions.

Kind Regards,

Ian Scotchbrook

Headteacher